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The committee amendment, that is essentially consistent with the
gubernatorial recommendations with the changes that I mentioned.
One major departure by committee amendments, the committee
amendments eliminate funding for the evidence technician and an
automated fingerprint identification system f ound i n t he
Governor's recommendation. This sys tem, kn o wn as t h e APH I S
system, required funding of $921,000 per year for five years for
its purchase and an additional $120,000 per year for operating
costs and 150,000 per ye a r f or a maintenance contract on t he
system beginning in FY'91-92. The committee I think generally
felt, I think it's safe to say, the committee was generally
favorable to this concept a nd f ee l s that it has some real
potential and I would predict that probably we will at some time
acquire this system, but the committee did not fund it at t h i s
time because we felt there simply was not an emergency that
would justify a midbiennium funding for an item that is t h at
costly. Ther e is a separateamendment that I will call your
attention to that simply transfers programming, or f und i n g f or
Program 575 which is the AntiDrug Abuse Act, and that particular
item is still in the budget. There really is no change other
than the committee made the decision to put all of that funding
that we' re getting from federal sources and the corresponding
state matches under the Crime Commission with the rationale that
we' re getting a lot of money now to address programs that
specifically fight drug abuse. We thought it might be wise to
have those all under one umbrella with some coordination and
with some monitoring of that funding. Moving to the Foster Care
Review B o a rd , wh i ch is Agency 70, under this the committee
amendment number 12, there's an additional supervisor position
a dded. The cu r r en t su pe r vi so r has a fairly heavy work load
overseeing t he wor k of nine specialists and assigned t o
2 2 boards ac r o s s t h e st at e . That supervisor is responsible for
training, recruiting new board members and hiring new staf f i n
addition to reviewing 184 reports each month. So the total cost
of that new position is 53 3 , 0 70 . Th er e wer e a lso som e
reclassifications of positions by S t a t e Per so n ne l under t he
Foster Care Review Board which required an increase of $8,635 to
c over t h ose sa l ar y up g r a d es . The NAPE contract also requires
the agency to reimburse review specialists for trips made t o
local Social Services offices and the local board meetings and
that required an additional $840 for that purpose. A nd the l a s t
agency that I have is the Department of Aging and the two areas
essentially covered, one being care management. T hose of y o u
who have been following this know that that program, Care
Management Program, w as c r e a t e d i n 1 9 8 7 . T hat's t h e p r o g r a m

10867


